MONYASH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 4th November 2013 in the Village Hall
Present: Chairman ClIr Mrs Jean Frost; Vice Chairman ClIr Mrs Joanna Scoggins;
Clir Mrs Rachel Tarr; Clir Jeff Bamforth; Dist. Clir David Frederickson

Parish Clerk Mrs Alison Wales

67 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

County ClIr Simon Spencer; Clir Mrs Paula Riley

68 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: None

69 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: The Minutes of the meeting held on Monday
14th October 2013 were approved as a correct record.

70 PLANNING MATTERS:

70.1 Applications for consideration: None received.

70.2 Planning Authority decisions for notification: None received.

71 FINANCE:

71.1 Payment Approvals:
- Mrs A Wales - Clerk’s renumeration and expenses for October- £145.80
- Royal British Legion — Donation for Poppy Wreath - £50

71.2 Payments received:
- Car Park Honesty Box — £63.72

71.3 Budget 2014/15 — The deadline for returning completed Parish Precept forms to
DDDC is 31.01.14. The Clerk will prepare the budget for December’s meeting.

72 RENOVATION OF SCHOOL PLAYING FIELD:

The Clerk has contacted the Big Lottery Fund to enquire if part of the Lottery Grant
awarded to the Council can be used to fund further exploration of the drainage
surrounding the school field by Pugh-Lewis. Unfortunately the grant can only be used
to fund what it was originally applied for.

Pugh-Lewis drainage work remains ongoing. Recent heavy rain has hindered their
work, however the Aggregates Levy fund have agreed to extend the date for work to
be completed if necessary.

73 SALT BIN: The Clerk has looked into the cost of purchasing a grit supply for the
village for the coming Winter. Members considered this matter carefully and decided
that the Council will not purchase a salt supply this year. This is due to due to financial
and logistical constraints along with concerns that it would not be effective.

74 ARRANGEMENTS FOR REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY: Mr Paul Wilson has kindly
agreed to lay the Poppy wreath at the Remembrance Service and Mr Tim Kellet has
kindly agreed to play the last post. The Parish Council would like to express their
sincere gratitude to Mr Wilson and Mr Kellet. It was agreed to make a donation of £50
to the Royal British Legion for the wreath.

75 STRUCTURE AT THE TOP OF DERBY LANE: The Council has received

correspondence from a resident with regard to a structure which has been built
surrounding a gateway at the top of Derby Lane which the resident felt unnecessary
and unsightingly. Clir Mrs Jean Frost has made some enquiries locally and it would
appear that the structure has been erected to prevent the activities of 4x4 “green-

laner’s” which have been destructive. It would appear that the structure is on private




property and would not be eligible for planning consent therefore the Parish Council
can take no further action.

76 PARKING ON FROST MERE: Ongoing.

77 DATES FOR PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 2014: The following dates were agreed: 3
February, 3 March, 7 April (Annual Parish Meeting), 12 May (Annual General
Meeting), 2 June, 7 July, 1 September, 13 October, 3 November and 1 December.
The Clerk will arrange that the Village Hall is booked for the venue of these meetings.

78 DATE OF NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: The next Meeting of the Parish Council will be

held on Monday 2nd December 2013 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm.




